Sent: Wednesday, 7 January 2004 1:36 AM

To: Legal and Constitutional, Committee (SEN)

Subject: Submission to Australian Expatriates Inquiry

Rodney Paul Parker

New Haven

USA

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I came to the United States in 1994 to pursue doctoral studies at the University of Michigan.  The reasons for pursuing these studies in the US versus Australia was due to the different type of doctoral program in the States and an opportunity to see and experience another country.  After the completion of my studies, I applied for academic jobs in the US and ended up with a position at Yale University.  In terms of returning to Australia, it would be difficult financially to do so, but more importantly, it would remove me from the professional circles I work in now.  I currently communicate and work with colleagues here and if I returned to Australia, I would not have that same access.  Simply attending international conferences is not a substitute for working with people directly.  Another factor for not returning to Australia is personal, and I think this is probably a common situation with other ex-pats.  Once I'm involved with an American woman, I am far less likely to return, especially when this consideration is coupled with the above-stated reasons.

Thank you,

Rod Parker

